
 

 

 

      

                        08th June 2024 

TO WHOM IT MAY CONCERN: 

I, Fr. James Tuscano, in my capacity as Principal of Indian English Academy School, hereby declare 

that the building located at Al Dahak Bin Qays Street, Block 10 Salmiya, Kuwait, is safe for use by 

staff and students. 

I affirm that the building has been constructed and maintained in accordance with all applicable 

building codes, regulations, and safety standards, regular inspections have been conducted to 

ensure that the building’s structural integrity and electrical, plumbing, and HVAC systems are 

functioning properly. 

In addition, safety measures have been implemented to protect the building’s occupants in case 

of emergencies, including but not limited to fire suppression systems, emergency lighting, and 

fire alarms.  The fire safety inspections are carried out regularly by the Kuwait Fire Brigade and a 

fire safety certificate is issued. A copy of the same is attached. 

Our staff has been trained in emergency procedures, and we conduct regular safety drills to 

ensure that everyone is prepared in case of an emergency. 

Based on these assessments, I am confident that the building is safe for use by staff and students, 

and I hereby declare that it is fit for occupancy. 

Sincerely, 

 

Fr. James Tuscano, sdb 
Principal 
 

  


